

POLISH-CANADIAN WOMEN'S FEDERATION

HEAD EXECUTIVE BOARD FOUNDED 1956

FEDERACJA POLEK W KANADZIE ZARZAD GŁÓWNY

LA FÉDÉRATION DES FEMMES POLONAISES DU CANADA COMITÉ CENTRAL EXÉCUTIF

Dalton McGuinty, Premier Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1

March 21, 2009

Re: Bill 25, an Act to Proclaim April 2nd the Pope John Paul II Day in Ontario

Dear Premier:

The Polish Canadian Women's Federation would like to thank you and your Caucus for the passing of the Second Reading of the Bill 25 on February 19th, 2009. At the same time we would like to urge you and your Government to ensure that the Bill will return for the Third and Final reading so it can be voted in the Ontario Legislature.

It is very important to the whole Polish Canadian community that April 2nd be proclaimed The Pope John Paul II Day in our Province. In this way everyone will be able to celebrate life and achievements of a great man who contributed to the international peace and set a moral example for many people in the world. The Pope John Paul II will long be remembered to all people of Ontario for his kindness, ability to conquer suffering and for his great character bringing hope, love and inspiration to all.

We would greatly appreciate if you personally support the Third Reading of the Bill 25 so we could celebrate this Day in a special way

Thank you for your understanding of the urgency of this request,

Sincerely.

Dr. Yvonne Bogorya- Buczkowski

President, Polish Canadian

Women's Federation

ybogorya@rogers.com

cc: Frank Klees, MPP (Newmarket-Aurora) Lauren Broten, MP.P (Etobicoke-Lakeshore)